
14.7.2023 

How can we possibly only have one week of the academic year left and for some of us  
only more week left at Knypersley!  

Our Year 4’s had an amazing time at last week’s sleepover; we had karaoke, table top 
games, the egg challenge and above all lots of laughter. Thank you so much to all of the 
staff that gave up time during their weekend to make sure everyone made memories to 
last a lifetime. Unfortunately, we had to cancel today’s visit to Sandhole-I wonder if last 
week’s karaoke singing had anything to do with the rain ;-) We are really looking forward 
to welcoming our Year 4 grown ups to our Leavers Concert on Thursday at 6.15pm, don’t 
worry we’ll have the tissues at the ready! 

In the rest of the school we have had our ‘Welcome to’ meetings, to give the opportunity 
for you to meet your new class teachers and to begin to know the routines and             
expectations for next year. If you were unable to attend, the PowerPoint is available on 
the class pages of the website. 

Our nursery children were wonderful during their graduation assembly on  Wednesday, 
they made us all very proud! We are so pleased that the rain held off so that we could 
complete our final sports day too. On the theme of sports, we are very pleased to inform 
you that we have been awarded the GOLD Sports Award! A huge well done to Mrs Minton 
for all her hard work showcasing the amazing sporting opportunities our children have at 
Knypersley! 

We hope you have a wonderful weekend, from all at Team Knypersley xx 

Attendance In Focus  

              Overall  95% 
Busy Bees                                  95.2 % 

Creative Caterpillars                93.8% 

Class 2                                       95.4% 

Class 3                                       94.7% 

Class 4                                       95.4% 

Class 5                                       94.3% 

Class 6                                96.8% 

Class 7                                       94.8% 

Class 8                                       95.1% 

Class 9                                       95% 

 

Class Author 

 

             

Achiever 

 

             

Rockstar 

 

  
Nursery   Bryony Eddie 

BB   Evelyn Ellemi 

CC   George Isla 

2 Logan Toby Ava 

3 Nevaeh Hakeem Mason 

4 Kinleigh-Mai Aaleeya All of class 4 

5 Sam Nancy Sofia 

6 Lucy Tilly Emily 

7 Pippa Harper Layla 

8 Sophie Cherish Elliott 

9 Colin Poppy Ava 

       Out of school awards for swimming, brownies, football etc celebrated today 

Seb-Troupe, Micheal-swimming, Eliza-making her Rainbow promise, Jaxon 

and Hugo-football 



We currently have a governor vacancy on our Local Advisory 

Board. We would welcome interested parents to express an 

interest if this is something that excites you. Our Local Advisory 

Board is seeking a member with finance and HR expertise or an 

operational background to fill this important position within our 

school leadership team. Please contact Mrs Taylor in the office 

on k.taylor@cflptrust.co.uk to express your interest and share a 





Our MAT finance team have procured 
yet another great service for our 
schools and their families. After       
comparing different photography      

companies for cost and quality we are 
pleased to say we have secured a       

contract with Academy Photography who 
we believe offer the best value for    
money for parents. Thank you to our  

finance team for spending time on this 
project to en-
sure we chose 
the best deal for 

our families. 

The link below connects you to a 
website where you can search for 

local food banks in the               
surrounding area if you are       

experiencing difficulties in the  
Summer holiday. 

https://www.staffordshireconne
cts.info/kb5/staffordshire/direc

tory/home.page 

WINNERS 
Please come to the office to 

collect your prize.            
The winning tickets are : 

301 WHITE-Stoke shield 

566 BLUE-Swim Hub voucher 

379 WHITE-  
Port Vale    

tickets  

WEEK BEGINNING  

17.7.23 

WEEK  2 

AUTUMN/WINTER 

Please see an increase in charges for KidzZone, 
meals and nursery sessions 

Knypersley First School – KidzZone 

7.30am – 8.45am £4.65 
3.15pm – 4.15pm £3.85 
3.15pm – 6.15pm £7.65 
10% discount on more 
than one child         
attending 

  

Meals £2.83  

Nursery session £13.56  

All increases will come into effect in        
SEPTEMBER 



The Pre-loved Uniform Scheme is an initiative by smart school uniform to assist local 

families that need help providing school uniform for their children. In the current     

financial climate of rising living costs, smart school uniform understands this situation 

and has created this FREE service to help the local community. This scheme is         

completely free of charge and requires individuals to simply contact smart school      

uniform and state their clothing requirements. When the items become available, the 

parent or carer will be contacted with a suitable collection time. 

Please email your requirements to: 

shop@smartuniform.co.uk 

Please state: 

School Name 

Items required and quantity 

Currently we hold a large stock of: 

Plain Shirts and trousers for both boys and girls  

Logoed items too  

SPARE CLOTHES PLEASE 

If you have any of the following items that your child 
has grown out of and no longer needs, we would be 
very grateful if you could donate them to school… 

PE kits  

Boys school trousers  

Girls skirts 

T-Shirts  

Pumps/ trainers for PE  

Socks  

 



 Families Health and Wellbeing Service 0-19  

The service operates 9am-5pm Monday to Friday excluding bank holidays. Please see the link to the  
website https://www.mpft.nhs.uk/services/health-visiting-and-school-nursing  

Stoke Reads Facebook page has free    
activities in parks in the summer holidays. 
Please click the following link for more 
information… 

 

https://wordsforlife.org.uk/activities/su
mmer-activity-
pack/?fbclid=IwAR0ob870xiPBd-
kv2qnvTh1ADNDGHY9w6ONV8vSITgJf1
TC3moeqwmvsCR0  

https://www.mpft.nhs.uk/services/health-visiting-and-school-nursing


ParentPay 

 

Please ensure all debts on your ParentPay account are cleared at the end of every week. 

 

A reminder that any debts over £20 could result in loss of use of the school facilities. 

 

It is important to set up your ParentPay account as useful whole-school information is sent out 

this way.  

Arbor 

Currently 97% of parents have logged onto Arbor.   

Please ensure you log on to Arbor as this is where you can book onto clubs, see 

finishing times and pick up points, book parents evening and change contact       

details such as  telephone  

numbers or address. 

 

Please be considerate when parking on the roads 

outside school. Please do not park over drives or 

double park as accidents can and do occur. 

Your child’s safety is important to us along with 

allowing the neighboring houses access to their 

house. 

IF YOUR CHILD IS BEING PICKED UP BY SOMEONE ELSE PLEASE RING THE OFFICE BEFORE 

2.30PM  

 

IF YOU NEED TO BOOK YOUR CHILD INTO KIDZZONE PLEASE EMAIL                          

kidzzone@knypersley.staffs.sch.uk        48HRS IN ADVANCE WHERE POSSIBLE  

mailto:kidzzone@knypersley.staffs.sch.uk?subject=KidzZone%20Booking

